
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Kia Ora te Whānau!  
 

Art from the Peninsula  
It was a real pleasure at the weekend to go and visit the art show at the Lake House Arts Centre.  A selection of our 
children’s work, along with pieces from the other schools in the area, was on display.  It was lovely to see the impressive 
work from Belmont Intermediate School and Takapuna Grammar School – to get an idea of what our children may be doing 
in a few years’ time!   
 

The exhibition is now over but there will be more opportunities for collaborative projects with the other schools through the 
Kahui Ako (Community of Learning) over the coming years.  
 

New Buildings Delayed Again 
I have been keeping everything crossed but to no avail!  The buildings are now finished as is obvious to anyone who walks 
through the grounds regularly.  Unfortunately though, there has been a major delay with obtaining final sign-off from council.  
This is connected to a fire alarm upgrade which the school had as part of a Ministry of Education project in 2013!  
Apparently, an important piece of paperwork was never completed and this has only just come to light.  Even more 
annoyingly, even though the Ministry rectified the oversight immediately, we have now gone to the back of the queue and it 
seems there is a large backlog of other buildings ahead of us.   
 

As ever, the teachers of Whānau Kokoru, Linda and Amy, are resolute in their positivity and are using this issue as a great 
opportunity for the children to engage in purposeful writing… they are all busily crafting letters to urge the council to get a 
hurry up.  When I have more news, I will be sure to let you know.  
 

Learner-Led Open Afternoon 
This is this evening from 3 to 6pm.  Pop in any time with your child to have a chat with the teacher and 
take a look at what your child has been learning this term.  No appointment necessary.  
 

Outdoor Classroom Day 
After the success of the last Outdoor Classroom Day, we are holding another 
on Thursday of this week.  As before, please send your child to school in old 
clothes, with a towel and a full change (including undies).   
 

Road Safety 
Each day before and after school, a team of children and adults goes  
out on road patrol to see everyone safely across Bayswater Avenue.   
It is really disconcerting when some children, accompanied by a  
parent or care giver, do not use the crossing but dash across from  
between parked cars just a little further up the road.  We are trying to  
teach all of our children to be safe on the roads, in preparation for when  
they are old enough to be out and about without an adult.   
 

It really helps us to get this message across if all the adults around school model this for the children.    
We would be very grateful if you would use the crossing too.  
 

As mentioned in a previous newsletter, the new pathways are now complete so there is no reason  
for any child to be walking through the carpark.  The children have all been shown where to go to  
park their bikes and scooters and how to walk from the front of the school to the back.  Please  
support us to keep the children safe and refrain from taking your child through the carpark.  
 

Happy Birthday, Valda! 
One of our regular relievers, Valda Tokona, or Mrs T as the children call her, had a significant  
birthday last weekend.  It was lovely to be able to celebrate with her on Monday.   

  

        haratei                                (holiday) 

26th September 2017    

DATES TO REMEMBER SCHOOL ROLL 223 
 

Thursday 28th September Outdoor Classroom Day. 

Friday 29th September EZ Lunch - hot and cold lunches ordered online or by text and delivered today. 

Friday 29th September Last day of term 3. 

Monday  16th October First day of Term 4. 



Congratulations to our students who received a certificate at assembly on Friday for:- 
 

Room 1 Shaun learning to collaborate with your group and building resilience as you work towards finishing 
your pasifika histories. 

 Isaiah your progress in literacy. You have demonstrated a sustained effort in your writing and your 
readiPg. Ka pai! 

Room 2 Iggy demonstrating hauora and personal excellence in your role as tuakana for our Year 2 writers. 
Tu Meke!  

 KJ  showing sportsmanship in physical education activities this term.  You can balance the desire 
to win and show hauora towards others.   

Room 3 Rebecca demonstrating personal excellence by using her digital skills to enhance the learning of 
others. 

 Quinn demonstrating hauora by working with other whanau members to complete a Learning 
Pathways inquiry. 

Room 4 Paegan demonstrating personal excellence when listening to a story and responding to it through 
discussion. 

 Jayde demonstrating resilience as a reader, working hard to predict new words and dix mistakes.  It 
is great to see your confidence as a reader grow. 

Room 5 Charlie demonstrating all four of our school values while working on his group presentation about 
migration - tūmeke! 

 Ava being reflective about her social interactions and demonstrating hauora and maturity -  he 
whetū koe! 

Room 6 Alex  having a go at new activities in gymnastics and taking risks with your learning. 
 Lamar contributing to class activities and discussions, standing up to say your ideas. 
Room 7&8 Nate showing the Bayswater value of personal excellence by being an enthusiastic learner and 

always settling to task quickly. 
 Zoe showing personal excellence by using your phonics knowledge and picture clues to work out 

tricky words in your reading. 
 Zoe Rose confidently sharing your knowledge about your culture with the class.  Thank you for sharing 

your great ideas! 
 Alejandra showing personal excellence in your persuasive writing by editing and adding to your work. 
Room 9 Ricki personal excellence in writing I really enjoyed reading your moment in time this week. You 

had so much personal voice that I felt like I really knew you as the author.  
 Felix personal excellence in maths, you have been working hard to try lots of different strategies to 

solve a problem. Well done.   we have visited. This week you were even the teacher, teaching 
us all about America. 

Room 10 Mason  using a variety of strategies to solve problems in maths. You have shown strong thinking and 
it is great to see you checking your answers 

 
 Tamati-John showing resilience by persevering in a challenging writing task to  create an exciting piece of 

writing about lightning. You definitely hooked your reader!  



Board of Trustees – Mid Term Elections 
Our school is governed by a democratically elected Board of Trustees.   
These trustees make important decisions about our school's strategic direction, 
student achievement outcomes, resources, staffing and much more.  The School 
Trustee Elections are being held this year, and we would welcome your 
involvement. 
 

Being a trustee is an important and rewarding role.  Parents, families, whānau and 
people from the wider community can all be trustees.  We are always looking for a 
range of people with a variety of skills, experiences, and attributes who believe in 
making a positive difference to our children’s learning.  
 

If you're interested in standing for election or nominating someone you know, please contact the school office.  If you have 
any questions or would like to find out more about what is involved in being a trustee, please contact Lindsay.  Nominations 
close at noon on Friday 17th November.  Election Day is Friday, 1st December. 
 

Duathlon Registration 
Register now for the 22nd Annual Bayswater 
Kids Duathlon and Jolly Jog which is being 
held on Sunday 5th November. Participating 
in this fun and rewarding event gives children 
a great sense of achievement.  So start 
training now! 
 

All details and the registration link are on the 
website 
www.bayswaterkidsduathlon.co.nz.  There 
are also manual fundraising forms being sent 
home with children this week, please look 
out for them. 
 

If you would like to lend a hand in the 
organisation of the duathlon, the first of the 
planning meetings being held tomorrow 
(Wednesday) at 7.30pm in the staff room.  
There will also be meetings on the first three 
Tuesday's of term 4, also at 7.30pm in the 
staff room. 

Duathlon Second hand sporting equipment and clothing sale 
Planning on cleaning out your garage, kids rooms or loft over the next few weeks or over the school holidays?  We would 
love your used (but still in good condition) sporting equipment to sell at the Duathlon in November!  Examples (not limited to) 
bats, balls, racquets, team uniform gear, practice clothing, boots, shoes, shin guards, knee/elbow pads, swim gear, beach 
shoes, wetsuits, boogie boards, bikes, helmets, camping equipment.  Please drop your contribution to the school office 
anytime up until the Duathlon. 

Sports Notices 
 

Thanks Mandy for letting us know about the great month it’s  
been for the Billot family with both Troy and Cory achieving 
sports awards.  On Friday 8th September Troy was awarded  
Most Valuable Player of the year for his North Shore team. 
 

On Saturday 23rd September Cory was awarded Player of  
the Year for Glenfield soccer team and on Sunday  
24th September Cory ran the 2k Kids Dash at the Devonport  
Half Marathon in a time of 8 minutes 46 seconds which  
earned him a 3rd place finish.  
 

Well done to both boys. 
 
 

Kids’ Yoga 
Kids’ Yoga was a huge success!  Thank you so  
much to Purnima who donated her time and skills.  
We raised $490 for the camp fund and had some  
very relaxed tamariki! 
 

Following is information on the classes that  
Purnima teaches. 
 

Total Yoga NZ is a revolutionary form of  yoga  
that provides a holistic journey to fitness and  
mindfulness. Classes are energetic and end with  
Pranayam and Meditation.  
 

Regular Classes are held M/W/F 9:15am and Sat 8:30am at the Seido Karate Hall. Kids’ classes are planned for next term. For 
further inquiries contact Purnima on 021 0200 0016.  



 
  

What To Wear With 

 
 

 

 

An Evening with  

Trudi Bennett 
 

 
Trudi Bennett started www.wardrobeflair.com in 
2005 to help give men and women the tools to 
make wise, logical shopping decisions based on 
their body, budget and lifestyle.  Trudi works with 
individuals, corporates, is a public speaker & 
official Westfield Stylist.  She is a fashion blogger 
for CoastFM & has appeared on Good morning & 
The Café on TV3 numerous times.  This year 
Trudi won the NZ Business Award for Best Style 
Consultancy service in the North Island.  

 

Learn what looks good on you from 

your neckline to your hemline, colours 

and accessories. 

It’s less about fashion & more about 

gaining knowledge & confidence to be 

your most fabulous self. 

 
 

Enjoy a night with friends, bubbles and dessert.  Pre-order your 
dessert to avoid disappointment! 

   

Tickets sold at Bayswater School Office. 
 

7.30pm on Wednesday 25th October at Bayswater School Hall.  
Doors open 7.15pm. 

 
Dessert and Bubbles! 
 

Desserts  
\All 
Chocolate Brownie (GF)  ............................. $8 

Spiced Poached Pear (GF/DF) ................... $8 
 

Served with your choice of custard or cream. 
 

Cheese Platter 
For the Table (must pre-order)  ................. $30 
Individual (if you don’t like to share!) ......... $10 
 

Drinks 
200ml bottle of Lindauer .............................. $8 
Coffee .......................................................... $5 
Sparkling Water ........................................... $5 
 

 

Ticket Only 

$20 
 

Ticket and Drink 

$25 

 

Cash Bar 

Eftpos available 

 

You can reserve 

a table (up to 8) 

or choose to 

mingle on the 

night. 



 

Community Notices 
Young at Art - Spring Holiday Art Workshops (5yrs-16yrs)  
Bookings are now being taken and filling fast!  We have more fun and exciting projects on offer this holidays with 
classes available in Birkdale and other venues across Auckland.  Inspire and encourage your young creative 
while they have fun learning technique and theory along the way.  For more information and bookings please 
check out www.youngatart.co.nz or email: admin@youngatart.co.nz. 

 

North Shore Trampoline Club - *Great Sport * Great Fun * Great Friends* 
Check out our website for October Holiday Programmes at www.northshoretrampoline.co.nz or give our friendly staff a call on 
478 4411. 
 

The Flash Bang Science Club - Science Workshops (7yrs-16yrs)   
Bookings are now open and filling fast!  Inspire your curious kids with practical, hands on experiments these holidays with 
classes available in Ponsonby and Pakuranga.  Learn about all things fizzy in FIZZING FRENZY and engineering feats in 
BUILDING BRIDGES.  For more information and bookings please check out www.flashbangscienceclub.co.nz or email: 
admin@flashbangscienceclub.co.nz. 
 

Fine Homes Tour of Devonport – Friday 27th October 2017 
Devonport Rotary is about to host its third hugely successful event, the fine homes 
tour of Devonport.  Devonport Rotary, with the generous support of local home 
owners and businesses, aims to raise in excess of $40,000 for Dementia Auckland, 
Cure Kids, Plunket NZ and Devonport Rotary Charitable Trust. 
 

The Fine Homes Tour of Devonport provides a unique opportunity for people to see 
inside some of the most stunning homes in Devonport, allowing access to 10 
exceptional homes plus a fabulous bonus garden.  
 

The Fine Homes Tour of Devonport will be held on Friday 27th October 2017 from 9.30am to 4.30pm. 
 

Local participating cafes will be offering a discount to Tour Guests and there will be amazing raffle prizes on the day up for 
grabs too, including a 7 night international holiday!  Tickets cost $60 each (no extra charges) and are strictly limited.  Buy 
online at www.devonportrotary.co.nz/fht or via Eventfinda at Fine Homes Tour of Devonport 2017 
 

Voice Drama Programme “Outer Space” - 5th and 6th October 
 

Suitable for boys and girls ages 5+.  Mary Laurence is a teacher at Vauxhall 
School. The aim of her programme is that children come along and put together 
a performance based on their own ideas.  The performance will be shown at 
pickup time on the Friday.  There will also be lots of fun activities including big 
hall games, energizers, circle time, making props and good times!  Please email 
Mary Laurence at voicedrama1@gmail.com for more info. 
 
 

M Sports (Football Kidz) October Football Camp at Devonport Primary 
with Chris Bryson 

M Sports Football Camps are delivered by our team of highly qualified staff and 
are suitable for all ability levels from beginner to competent.  Each day will be 
varied, stimulating and enjoyable.  Venue:  Devonport Primary School, 18 Kerr 
Street, Devonport, 0624 (9-3pm or 9-12pm) 
 

Week 1:  Monday 2nd – Friday 6th October 
Week 2: Monday 9th – Friday 13th October 
  

Cost:   Option 1 - 9am-12pm $19 per day, or $79 for 5 days 
 Option 2 - 9am-3pm $35 per day or $149 for 5 days 
 

Go to footballkidznz.co.nz, click ‘register your child’, ‘holiday programmes’, then 
‘book now’ at the bottom of the page.  Book your child’s place now as numbers 
are limited.   
 

For more information please contact adminnorthshore@msports.co.nz or visit our 
website www.footballkidznz.co.nz 
 
 

Eliette’s Music Academy 
I know it only feels like yesterday that we started term 3.  
However, October is just around the corner and its time  
to plan for the holidays already. 
 
 

We have designed 3 programmes that all are run on the same principles as our music lessons and are  
strongly based on the ORFF and Simply Music philosophies.  
 

We have our Band Workshop (2-3rd Oct), Drama Workshop (9-13 Oct), Drumming Mayhem (13 Oct).  Please see our website 
for more details - www.eliettesmusicacademy.com; call 021 067 6333 or email admin@eliettesmusicacademy.com 
 

Kids Yoga & Yoga Flow 
Wonderfully creative classes for ages 4 to 14yrs!  Story yoga for 4-6, Travel Yoga for 7-10yrs, Yoga Flow for 10-14yrs. 
Wednesdays from 18th October. For information, bookings or trial class please visit www.YOGIKIDS.co.nz 
  



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
SMASHTENNIS - Belmont Park Raquets Club. 地址 133 Bayswater Ave, Bayswater. 

我们欢迎包括零基础在内的，所有水平的成人来SMASHTENNIS学习与训练如何打网球。 

打网球网球是一件非常有意思的事情，您可以邀请朋友或家人⼀起学习， 

也可以选择⼀对⼀培训。我们会提供网球拍供您使用。除此之外， 

您还可以免费体验⼀节课。如果您有兴趣，请联系Jo来预订参观 电话： 

021 493489 邮箱：@smashtennis.co.nz  www.smashtennis.co.nz 
 
 

Keas starting in Term 4 - Kea Motto: “I Share, I Care, I Discover, I Grow” 
Kids, do you want to have some fun?  We’re starting a new Kea pack at Calliope Sea Scouts for kids aged 6 
and 7 years old.  Starting in term 4 on Wednesday the18th October from 16:45–17:45hrs at The Ship on King 
Edward Parade, Devonport. 
 

If this sounds like fun, please call Bernie Ranford on 021 168 5462 or email bmranford@hotmail.com 
 

1st Devonport Scouting Group - Keas and Cubs 
Loads of FUN, Life Skills, Self Esteem, Strong Values, plus more…  Enrol your son or daughter into scouting.  Spaces are 
available for Keas and Cubs. 
 

Keas (age 5 ½ to 8 years old).  Kea sessions are Monday 4.30pm to 5.30pm or Wednesday 4.00pm to 5.00pm 
Cubs  (7 ½ to 11 years old).  Cub sessions are Monday 6.00pm to 7.30pm or Wednesday 5.30pm to 7.00pm 
All our Leaders are; fully trained, police vetted, dedicated volunteers. 
 

Register now for 3 trail visits devonport.scouts@gmail.com, or phone 09 445 7810 
 

Need the Kids out the house these holidays?   
We have you covered!  Unleash their creative side with our Pform.nz full day workshops.  Drop off 
at 9am, pick up at 4pm 
 

Where: Rawene Centre – Birkenhead  When:  Tuesday 3rd October 
 

Price: $55 per person or you can help a fellow parent out with our Bring a Buddy promo -   
Two performers for $80!    

 

A Day of Disney!  Enjoy Drama and Dance Workshops with your best-loved Disney characters combined with music that will 
keep your feet tapping all afternoon.  Book online at www.pform.nz  OR  Call 0800 736 766  



 

Kelly Club School Holiday Programme 
The October Holidays are fast approaching and Kelly Club Bayswater are ready with another fantastic Holiday programme. 
Running from 7am-6pm we've got fun filled, action packed days full of crafts, cooking and sports along with trip days to Xtreme 
Entertainment Tenpin Bowling and Inflatable World.  
 

There's also PJ Day, Manic Monday, Ooey Gooey and Freaky Friday go to www.kellyclub.co.nz to book online today!  
WINZ Subsidies available, any questions please email bayswater@kellyclub.co.nz or call 022 301 8610. 

 
 
 
 
 


